Wamin Rural Fire Protection District Board Meeting
April 20, 2024
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Warren at 10:08am.
Board Members present were:  Larry Warren, John Creel, Neil Senger, John Ickes and Cindy Koch.  Members in the audience were:  Merle Hlavka, Coral Anne Roeder, Dave Deurwaarder and Chief Larry Magill.
Minutes of the March 16, 2024 Board Meeting:  Motion to accept the minutes was made by Neil Senger.  John Creel seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
Correspondence:  None
Treasurer’s Report: See attached.  
Chief’s Report:
Status of vehicles in for repair or for sale:
· P80 ambulance repair has been completed.  It will be picked up in the next few days.
· 557 Structure Truck still being worked on for transmission repair.
· We have 2 engines (free) available to the fire department.  One will be used; one will be used for parts.  Just need to be picked up.
· 523 truck needs to be retrieved from Portland and returned to Boardman so we can receive our money back.
EMS:  The fire department has made 42 calls so far this year.  This is a normal amount.
Training: Wildland training RT130 refresher course is mandatory, and all members of the fire department are required to attend.
Communication: No Change
Safety:  No Change
OLD BUSINESS
Grants pending or open:  
· A new grant for a brush rig is being drafted.
· Cares act – FEMA LABOR with the State Fire Marshall - Active
· FEMA building grant - Active.
· Wildfire Mitigation Grant (for summer staffing) $35,000 has been received.
· Generators have been completed and are available for installation.  Currently in The Dalles
District Funding Committee (formerly the Tax Committee)
· Meeting May 11th at the Grange from 2-5 pm to discuss Fire Defensible Space
· Also to talk about the shortage of volunteers, and what that will mean to our community. At the board meeting, there was conversation about giving volunteers some incentives (although they would not be paid incentives) and how to increase interest in getting volunteers, for many jobs, not just fire fighters positions.
NEW BUSINESS
2024-25 Fire Department Budget:  must have 2 meetings to approve the budget, to include not only at least 2 board members, but members of our community.  Meetings to be held at the Wamic Community Center at 6pm
· May 7th to accept the budget.
· May 22 to approve the budget.
Take away from the community meeting at the Grange regarding home insurance coverage:
In determining our home insurance rates, The State of Oregon is not looking at a mitigation map but is using their own data to calculate the fire risks, which does not necessarily accurately relate our true fire risk factors.
Fire Coverage for our District:  Due to the lack of adequate fire department volunteers, some days the department is extremely short handed, and we need to rely on the assistance from our mutual aid partners in Maupin, then Dufer and then The Dalles.  There are regulations on how many people need to be at called out on specific calls, especially when an ambulance is needed for transportation. There has been a few days when our department did not have anyone to attend to our local calls.  Sometimes we need to combine our department with these other departments to meet these requirements.  Also, sometimes, if we do not have adequate coverage to transport someone who would usually be transported by ambulance in a timely manner, Life Flight will be called.
Also, we need to remind our community about Fire/Med Insurance coverage.  Currently the cost of Life Flight to MCMC is $34,000 and to other hospitals about $62,000.
It might be an advantage if the local volunteer fire departments consolidated their departments.  Not only could all the training be combined, but there is a cost advantage in ordering supplies in bulk and sharing equipment.  More discussion to follow.


Sensiba audit report:  We had a very successful audit, with only two minor corrections/suggestions.  Jamie and Larry Magill did an outstanding job in preparing for this audit, with countless hours and skill.  Kristen Barrett, from Sensibal attended our meeting and reviewed the audit with us in a Zoom meeting.

Meeting Adjourned at 11:48am

Submitted by Cindy Koch
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